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Dear staff, parents and carers,  

Suspected mould was found in a general classroom learning space including student toilets and 
practical activities area in Building C at Kotara South Public School.  

This was due to excess moisture after continuous heavy rain. Affected rooms have been temporarily 
isolated until repairs and cleaning are carried out. Students and staff have access to alternative 
toilets and classrooms to use during this time. 

Remediation work includes an environmental clean of the areas with air scrubbers (a type of 
filtration device), dehumidifiers and exhaust fans in place. 

We expect to have this work completed over the next two weeks and the rooms reopened in the 
week starting Monday 9 June 2025.  

Work involving mould will take place during and after school hours with appropriate safety 
measures in place. 

An independent hygienist will return to inspect all spaces and provide a clearance report before the 
rooms are reopened for occupation.  

Please be aware of the preventative measures as advised by NSW Health's mould factsheet to help 
avoid mould growth and follow these steps as best you can.  

These measures include maximising natural ventilation where possible by opening windows and 
doors. 

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are our 
highest priorities.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/factsheets/Pages/mould.aspx

